January 6, 2003

Dear Sir or Madam:

The following is a letter of recommendation on behalf of Diane Matson.

Diane auditioned for a short film I wrote, produced, and directed last year called Merv's Tavern. Because of the ages of other people we cast in the ensemble, it didn't work to put her in the role she auditioned for. However, my casting director and I were so impressed with her audition that I added a role to the script for the specific purpose of being able to work with her. It turned out to be a great experience.

Diane is a gifted actress, but what she added to the project went far beyond that. She volunteered to help with whatever I needed from pre-production through post-production and when I called her on it, she really came through. She was one of the first people to arrive on set and always came prepared. When I got behind schedule, she did whatever I needed her to in order to catch back up. She was as much an assistant as an actress.

Diane was dedicated, not only to her own personal work, but to the entire project. I speak from experience when I say that Diane Matson will bring a level of professionalism and dedication to your project that you will be hard pressed to find in any other actress you may be considering.

Sincerely,

Chris Elston

Chief Creative Officer